MINUTES OF MEETING OF TOWN COUNCIL TOWN OF BREMEN, INDIANA January 11, 2021

The Town Council of the Town of Bremen, Indiana, met in regular session at 4:30 p.m. on Monday, January 11, 2021, at the Bremen Town Hall pursuant to notice previously published. Council members William Daily, Mike Leman, Rick Graverson and James Leeper were present. Also present were: Trend Weldy, Director of Operations; Ken Jones – Town Engineer; Janet Anglemyer, Clerk-Treasurer and Anthony Wagner, Town Attorney.

MINUTES: Mr. Graverson made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 28, 2020 meeting, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.

Mr. Weldy introduced Laura Walls the new director of the Marshall County Economic Development Corporation. Ms. Walls told the Council that she was from Monticello and gave them a quick explanation of her prior experience. The Council welcomed Ms. Walls to the community.

CLERK-TREASURER: Ms. Anglemyer submitted the docket of claims without amendment; Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the docket as submitted, which was seconded by Mr. Graverson and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays. Ms. Anglemyer then presented Ordinance 1-2021, regarding a revision of the 2021 Wage Ordinance for corrections, insurance charge changes, and the division of the Street and Water Departments. Ms. Anglemyer asked the Council to declare an emergency and pass Ordinance 1-2021 on all three readings. Mr. Leman made a motion to declare an emergency and pass Ordinance 1-2021 on three readings, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays. Ms. Anglemyer then presented Resolution 2021-1, regarding authorization for the Clerk-Treasurer to invest and reinvest Town funds over a two-year period. Mr. Graverson made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-1, which was seconded by Mr. Leman and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays. Ms. Anglemyer asked the Council to approve the annual agreement with the Chamber of Commerce. The Council discussed the Chamber of Commerce operations with Mr. Weldy. Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the agreement with the Chamber of Commerce, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays. Ms. Anglemyer last presented an industrial waste permit for Digger Specialties on behalf of Matt Cunningham and explained that Mr. Cunningham recommended that the permit be signed. Mr. Leeper signed the permit.

TOWN ATTORNEY: Mr. Wagner informed the Council that he and Mr. Leman had attended the most recent Park Board meeting to discuss the operation of the Park Board. Mr. Wagner and Mr. Leman explained that the Park Board expressed interest in supervising the parks' position directly, and the Council discussed the change at length. Mr. Wagner encouraged the Council to allow the changes to play out over time and reminded them that they could make changes to the structure at any time. The Council tabled the matter for further discussion with the Park Board.

<u>PUBLIC COMMENTS:</u> Joe Blakley appeared with several concerns about the downtown streetscape project. He specifically addressed grading on the sidewalk near his building, the quality of the concrete work, and inquired about the latest completion date. Project Engineer, Mike Reese was in attendance and stated that he would attempt to address the concerns at the next opportunity, and Mr. Weldy explained that the concrete work should be finished this week and the stoplights installed shortly thereafter. Mr. Blakely also stated that he did not want any street lights attached to his building.

The second of th

the brought

e de la companya del companya de la companya de la companya del companya de la companya del companya de la companya de la companya de la companya de la companya del companya de la companya della companya de la companya de la companya della compan

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS: Mr. Weldy submitted the contract for the Community Crossroads grant project. Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the contract, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays. Mr. Weldy also requested that the Mr. Leeper signed the contract immediately. Council appoint him to the Marshall County Unsafe Building Board. Mr. Daily made a motion to appoint Mr. Weldy to the Marshall County Unsafe Building Board, which was seconded by Mr. Leman and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays. Mr. Weldy and Ms. Anglemyer explained to the Council that they would be passing out the Chamber Bucks to the employees in lieu of the annual awards dinner. Mr. Weldy requested permission to sell the Ford tractor for the Wastewater Department as surplus property, and explained that the tractor would only be worth approximately \$1,000.00. The Council granted him permission to proceed with the sale. Mr. Weldy noted that a Wastewater Department employee was resigning as of the first of March and requested permission for the department to advertise to fill the position. Mr. Graverson made a motion to advertise the position, which was seconded by Mr. Leman and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays. Mr. Weldy submitted Reggie Flesvig to replace Jim Emans on the Board of Police Commissioners for the remainder of Mr. Emans' term. He noted that Mr. Flesvig is an administrator in the Elementary/Middle School and thought that the Police Department's relationship with the school system would make him a good choice to sit on the Board. Mr. Graverson made a motion to appoint Mr. Flesvig to serve the remainder of the open term, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.

Mr. Weldy then presented the agreement with the Troyer Group for their services on the Jackson Street project. The Council discussed the project, and Mr. Daily expressed support for adding electric charging station to the site. Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the agreement as submitted, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.

<u>DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:</u> Mr. Leeper noted that all the Department Head Reports had been submitted prior to the meeting. Mr. Daily made a motion to accept the Department Head Reports, which was seconded by Mr. Graverson and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.

TOWN ENGINEER: Mr. Jones recommended that the Council approve the bid for the North Center Street project to HRP, Inc. for the amount of \$893,700.00. Mr. Graverson made a motion to award the project to HRP, Inc. in the amount of \$893,700.00, which was seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays. Mr. Jones informed the Council that Mr. Cunningham had requested the use of additional from the storm water bond for a pipe project that would cost approximately \$414,000.00. Mr. Jones explained that all of the projects for the Storm Water Board had come in under budget and that there should be sufficient funds to cover this project as well. The Council discussed the amount remaining under the bond and asked Mr. Jones if the project could wait until the Alexander Street project and the North Center Street project had completed to insure that there would be adequate funds for all the projects. Mr. Jones said that the new project could wait and the Council tabled the matter for further discussion. Mr. Jones also presented his contract for engineering services on behalf of JPR. Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the contract as submitted, which was seconded by Mr. Graverson and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.

COUNCIL COMMENTS: No Council comments were offered.

and the second of the second o

ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Leman made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Mr. Graverson and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.

ATTEST:

Janet M. Anglemyer Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Bremen

James Leeper, President

